 [image: image1.png]



Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

27th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Poland – 9 May 2017   
Mr. President,

Sri Lanka warmly welcomes the delegation from Poland and appreciates the comprehensive statement, and the delegation’s proactive engagement.
We commend the efforts of the Government of Poland to combat human trafficking, in particular the amendments to the Criminal Code to include a definition of trafficking and to penalize the perpetration of that crime. Sri Lanka wishes to request Poland to share with this Council its experience and challenges in increasing conviction rates on the cases of human trafficking.
We note the recommendation made to Poland by the Human Rights Committee to establish a ‘multi-stakeholder institution’ with the objective of preventing discrimination and intolerance. We encourage Poland to consider taking appropriate action in this regard, as part of its ongoing efforts for legal and policy improvements to combat hate crimes, racism, xenophobia and racist crimes. 
While recognizing that Poland has taken action to improve the situation of equal pay for men and women and increased participation of women in political and public life, including in decision making, Sri Lanka wishes to recommend that Poland intensifies its actions to combat violence against women and to counter discrimination against women.
We also recommend Poland to consider ratifying the Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families.
In conclusion, we wish Poland success in its UPR engagement.

Thank you.
